                                   PALM VALLEY CITY COUNCIL

MINUTES

REGULAR MEETING

JANUARY 20, 2015

The City Council of the City of Palm Valley met in Regular Session on the 20th of January 2015 at 5:00 p.m., 1313 N. Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following persons:


Mayor



John M. Cutney

Council members
John Widger, Julie Martin, Joe Jones 

Absent:
Debe Wright, Angela Wolf

City Attorney:
Bill Wepfer

City Secretary
Sylvia R. Trevino

1)
CALL TO ORDER


Mayor Cutney called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.

2)
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE


Mayor Cutney led the Pledge of Allegiance.

3) PUBLIC COMMENTS

None

4) APPROVAL OF MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING OF DECEMBER 16, 2014

A motion was made by Councilman Widger to approve the minutes as presented.

Councilwoman Martin seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

5) DISCUSSION HELD ON A POTENTIAL ORDINANCE TO REGULATE THE USED OF GOLF CARTS IN THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY

Minimal discussion was held on the regulation of golf carts in Palm Valley.

Chief Garcia explained that this item came about because of a complaint made by a local resident who was walking her dogs and all of a sudden a golf cart with young kids drove past her.

Chief Garcia went on to explain that there is no state law regulating carts in cities and asked if the City should be looking into possibly setting age limits or even hours of operation.  If an 8-year old drives a cart there is no law against it and there is no city ordinance to enforce, therefore, they could drive the cart.

Councilman Jones pointed out that it is a motorized vehicle on a public road.

Chief Garcia commented that Department of Public Safety’s opinion would be that a license is required to operate a motor vehicle on a public street and a city could require insurance coverage through an ordinance. He commented that there is nothing that can assist the police officers with any type of enforcement.

There was a consensus among the Council to discuss this topic further at a future workshop.

6) DISCUSSION HELD ON ABOLISHING THE CITY’S BUILDING AND PERMIT COMMITTEE
Mayor Cutney explained that he has been observing the Building and Permit Committee and thinking of how to make it more efficient.  He noted that it is sometimes difficult to even obtain a quorum for a meeting

and building permit applications for approval get delayed.

He reminded the Council that the City recently hired a new Building Inspector who is very knowledgeable and his main job is to advise the Building and Permit Committee if plans do not meet Code and then makes a recommendation to the Committee.  In the process of doing this City staff took the existing building regulations and meshed them with the regulations set by the City of Panorama Village, a town very similar to Palm Valley.  It has been drafted and sent to the City Attorney for his review.

Mayor Cutney added that he spoke with Steve Womack, the Chairman of the Building and Permit Committee about abolishing the Committee and he felt that the Building Inspector is very knowledgeable and if there was a new ordinance in effect, there would be no reason to have the Building and Permit Committee.  The City Council can review the draft ordinance. 

Discussion followed on variances.  There was concern as to who would grant a variance if one was requested.  Bill Wepfer replied that a variance request could come before the City Council to approve or disapprove.

There was a consensus among the Council to discuss this topic further at a future workshop.

7) CITY’S PARTICIPATION APPROVED AND DATE SET FOR A ‘FUN RUN’ IN THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY
Councilwoman Martin stated that a community event had been previously discussed at a workshop and she has been talking to some people about a ‘fun run’ in Palm Valley.  The Lone Star Pacesetters will run the event for the City at no cost to the City.  A date needs to be set and about 15 volunteers will be needed
Mayor Cutney added that the City would be covered for any liability under its insurance coverage.

Councilwoman Martin stated that she was proposing March 28 as the date and asked for the Council’s approval.

Councilwoman Martin made a motion to set the event for March 28.

Councilman Widger seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

8) AGREEMENT WITH CAMERON COUNTY ELECTIONS DIVISION FOR THE LEASE OF ONE (1) AUTOMARK TO BE USED IN THE UPCOMING CITY ELECTION APPROVED

The City Secretary explained that the lease agreement is the one AutoMark required to be used during the upcoming election.  The cost is $540.00 and will be used during early voting and on election day.  She recommended approval.

Councilman Jones made a motion to approve the lease agreement.

Councilwoman Martin seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

9) CONSENT AGENDA:
a. Police Monthly Report – December 2014 / Racial Profiling Report

b. Municipal Court Monthly Report – December 2014

c. Monthly Check Listing – December 2014

d. Monthly Financial Report (budget) – December 2014

e. Investment Report – December 2014

Councilman Widger questioned three citations on the police report for driving on the wrong way on El Camino.  Chief Garcia explained that it was due to an estate sale that was being held and some people were not familiar with Palm Valley.

Councilman Widger asked if there had been any feedback on the reflecting clothing and safety lighting ordinance.  Chief Garcia replied that for the most part, everyone is complying with the provisions of the ordinance.

Councilman Widger also asked about the Medina citation. Chief Garcia stated that normally he would have been taken to County but they are overcrowded so he was taken to the City Jail in La Feria.  Chief Garcia added that one reserve had resigned on this day so he is back to only three reserves and they are putting in at least 20-30 hours backing up the regular officers.

At this time Steve Womack arrived and Mayor Cutney briefed him on the discussion regarding the Building and Permit Committee.

Steve Womack stated that the current ordinances on building regulations are less supportive than they should be and the Committee had tried to do the best they could but there was not a comprehensive ordinance in place.  He added that the City is entering a phase for tear downs and rebuilds and the City needs to be prepared.  The Inspector is a good inspector and it was his opinion that the City does not need a group of citizens making decisions on building regulations.  This is something that the Building Inspector can do.
There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 5:31 p.m. upon a motion by Councilwoman Martin and a second by Councilman Jones.

________________________________

John M. Cutney, Mayor

Attest:

______________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
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